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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 3rd February 2015
1. Welcome.

Councillor (Chair) opened the meeting & welcomed those present.  
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr R Mann (Chair), Cllr.N.Blethyn (Vice Chair), Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr.D.Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.A.Thomas, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr Keith Jones, Jo Howell (Clerk) and PCSO Carys Griffiths

Apologies for Absence.

County Councillor Ray Thomas

3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Carys Griffiths was present and explained there had been an attempted burglary in Treoes during January as well as a burglary in Llangan.  She had completed a letter drop in Treoes to remind people to keep their property secure e.g. lock windows, doors and side gates. 
The Council wished to bring forward idea 10 of the agenda – discussion of Speeding through Treoes. It was explained that the VoG Council had previously done a speed check and believed there was not sufficient evidence of speeding to lower the speed limit to 20mph or to put in any speed reducing devices.  However it was felt that the time of the speed checks needed to be early in the morning in order to catch most of those speeding.

PCSO Griffiths explained about the Community Speed watch scheme where small groups from the community could borrow speed guns and check speeds going through the village.  The Council agreed that this would be a good idea to try and make people aware of their speed as they go through the villages. 

PSCO Griffiths also agreed to perform some speed checking in Treoes next week and to report back at the next meeting. 
Action- Clerk to distribute Speed watch forms to Council. 

4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas was not present and there were no matters to raise with the Vale of Glamorgan at this point.
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
7. To agree the policy for distribution of money from Belltown Power 
It was explained that the Council would receive £2.5k p.a. from Belltown Power the developers of the Wind Turbine in St Mary’s Hill.  Cllr Thomas suggested that some of the money be used towards more regular grass cutting. 
After a short discussion it was proposed by Cllr Mann that the Council follow a similar process to last year with the Council inviting bids in from local groups.  This was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.  The Council would also be most encouraged to receive applications from those that live closest to the Wind Turbine. 

It was RESOLVED that the grant application process be opened for 2015, this information is widely circulated and that all applications be discussed at the April meeting. 


Cllr Wilson enquired on how previous grants were checked to ensure that they were actually spent and on the agreed scheme.  It was confirmed that all of the 2014 grant projects had been completed and evidence of completion had been received by the Council.

Action – Clerk to update Grant Application form and circulate.  Clerk to also review how this money is treated in terms of s137 rules. 

8. To formally approve the St Cannas Green, Llangan Local Lettings and Sales Policy – previously circulated
It was proposed by Cllr Nigel Blethyn to accept the draft St Cannas Green, Llangan Local Lettings and Sales Policy; this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED that the St Cannas Green Local Lettings and Sales Policy be accepted.
9. To formally approve the Council’s financial policy – previously circulated
It was proposed by Cllr Nigel Blethyn to accept the draft Llangan Community Council financial policy this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED that the Council Financial Policies by accepted and put into immediate policy.
10. To discuss possible measures to reduce the speeding issue through Treoes
This item was discussed in item 3 above.

11. To discuss and agree the disclosure requirements of the Council
It was confirmed by the Clerk that the telephone numbers and addresses of all Councillors need to be shown on the website and therefore the website would be updated accordingly.  This was agreed by the Council.

12. Minutes of the Meeting held 3rd January 2015 
Cllr Hammond proposed that the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball- Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair

13.  Matters Arising.
There were no matters arising from the minutes
14. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was reviewed.
Internal auditor – After a short discussion it was agreed that the Clerk would contact 
a number of potential candidates for the role of internal auditor. 

Finance – All payments were approved and the cheques signed by Cllr Mann and Cllr Blethyn.

15. To consider any planning matters –
The planning application sheet was reviewed, the first application being the Solar Panel Farm at Treoes. 
Prior to a vote taking place on the Solar Farm application the Clerk wished all Councillors to note that they had received a number of queries from members of the public on what an individual Councillor would consider before deciding on how to vote on such an application.  The Clerk wished to remind the Council that they have agreed to follow the Code of Conduct for Community Councillors, and highlighted principle 1 selflessness which states that members must act solely in the public interest and principle 7 objectivity in decision making.  The Clerk also reminded the Councillors that they had to represent the ward as a whole not just the villages where they lived. 
The Chair confirmed that the Solar Panel Farm Developer had also issued a draft agreement that no matter the vote outcome if the application was passed a one of payment of £10k would be paid to the Council to fund three solar systems within the Community.

Cllr Hammond confirmed he had visited the residents of Llangan and asked for their feelings on the proposal; he was only able to obtain three signatories opposing the development.  Details were left with residents of how to view / comment on the planning application. 

Cllr Hayball-Jones wished to remind that the Council that as a resident of the ward, the Council were also being asked to consider the views of the landowner.

Cllr Karl Jones reminded everyone of the vote at the initial meeting in Treoes where the vast majority of those present were opposed to the application.

Cllr Thomas wished the Council to consider not just the people of the area but also the effect on the land within the area e.g. increasing the flood risk. 

Cllr Wilson explained that a local action group had looked into the plans and distributed information to the residents of Treoes; the group had come up with a number of serious planning issues which they planned to comment on. 

The Chair called for a vote on the application. The vote result was one vote in favour of the application, two abstentions and five votes against the application. 
It was RESOLVED that the Council would oppose the application. 

It was proposed by Cllr Mann that the Community Council recommend the VoG refuse the planning application and confirm their support for the issues raised by the residents.  This was seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed by all. 

The Council RESOLVED that they would comment generally on the application and request that the planning issues raised by the residents be considered. 


Action – Clerk to draft comment in consultation with Cllr Wilson. 

The second planning application related to an extension on The Stables in Treoes.  Cllr Wilson confirmed that she would ensure the neighbours had had their consultation letters.  The Council agreed that they would not need to comment on this application.
There were no further planning matters to discuss. 

16. To consider any Correspondence 
Correspondence was reviewed and there was none to add

17. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Karl Jones had raised a report on the amount of dog fouling on the recreational ground in Treoes.  A number of members of the Community had contacted him to complain.  He proposed that a sign go up preventing dogs and horses going on the land, as this used to be the case.
The Chair proposed that the Clerk contact Environmental Health to see what they advise the Council do to try and prevent this, especially as we are not able to formally reinforce any action. 

Action- Clerk to contact Environmental Health

Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at 8.05pm.

Cllr Hayball- Jones had reported a number of Treoes issues to the Vale of Glamorgan, including litter picking, need for new white lines and the number of potholes.

Cllr Thomas wished to report that the litter pickers had not continued on to the motorway bridge at the bottom of Ruthin Hill when they picked at Pentre Meyrick.

Action – Clerk to report to VoG. 
18. To consider Community Centre reports 
Cllr Blethyn presented the accounts of Treoes Hall to 31/03/2015.  He also explained that each 6 Nations Rugby game would be shown in the hall to see if there was a large enough attendance for this to be repeated each year.  He went on to say that the hall committee would be looking into whether they needed a new kitchen floor/ work to the bar area in the summer.
Cllr Wilson and Cllr Keith Jones did not believe that the Council currently had all the information needed in order for them to fulfil their obligations as trustees of both halls. 
After a short discussion Cllr Karl Jones proposed that once every six months a representative from each hall management committee attends the Council meeting with previously circulated accounts to date and highlights of actions/forthcoming events/concerns/ risks etc. 

This proposal was extended by the Chair to cover an update from Llangan & St Mary’s Hall on the extensive work they were planning on completing once their s106 grant monies had been received from the VoG. 

The extended proposal was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.


It was RESOLVED that every six months, starting in March 2015, a representative from Treoes Hall and Llangan & St Marys Hall attend the meeting with a financial and strategic update, in order that the Council be able to fulfil their role as trustees. 

Action – Clerk to ensure that Hall Committees are aware of new requirements. 

19. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The next meeting will be at 7.00pm on Tuesday 3rd March 2015.  It was agreed to move the April meeting (also AGM) to April 14th in order to avoid the Easter holidays. 
20. The meeting closed at 8.20pm
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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